The Old Water Pump





Color Me Autumn September 26, 2014



WATER WHEELS

The regular Town Council Meeting was held on July 8, 2014. Resolution No. 2014-03 for the D.O.T. Road Maintenance Agreement was motioned and passed.

The regular Town Council Meeting was held on August 12, 2014. An amendment of Ordinance No. 101, pertaining to allowable footage of alcohol sales within a church or school, was motioned and passed. The Greenwood Supermarket was in violation of the original ordinance adopted in 1967, this amendment will put them in compliance and allow them to continue to sell alcohol 6 days a week.

The regular Town Council Meeting was held on September 9, 2014. Tentative adoption of the millage rate remaining at 1 mill was motioned and passed. The budget for FY2014/2015 was presented to Council. Tentative adoption of the budget for FY2014/2015 was motioned and passed. A discussion was held regarding the FRDAP Grant cycle. Council motioned and approved Andy Easton & Associates to apply

for a \$50,000 grant for improvements to the park and additional recreational activities. Also, the CDBG application will be resubmitted for the 2014/2015 grant cycle. First reading to amend Ordinance No. 101 was read, motioned and passed.

A special meeting was held September 23, 2014. This meeting was for the final adoption of the millage rate at 1 mill and the FY2014/2015 budgets. Both were motioned and passed.

THE MAYOR'S CORNER

Now that we are approaching the winter season, let's all remember to check our heating systems for safe operation. "Thank You" to everyone that has worked so hard to keep their property in great shape. It truly shows we have pride in our Town.

SAFETY

In order to promote safety at Halloween, we will be giving out Halloween bags at the Town Hall. The bag features safety tips from McGruff the Crime Dog. Please come by and pick up a bag for your children to use on Halloween.

NEWS SPLASH

There is a new business in Town! **Blandine's Fresh Produce** ~ a fruit and vegetable market as well as other miscellaneous items located at 4219 Bryan Street (previously Diamonds Salon).

REMINDER

Water and garbage bills are mailed at the end of each month and are due by the 10th day of the following month. A 10% penalty will be applied on the 15th of the month. If the total bill, including late charges, is not paid by the 19th of the month your services will be turned-off/suspended (in the morning) on the 20th of the current month. If your water/garbage is turned-off/suspended, the entire bill including late charges and reconnect fee must be paid in order to reactivate your account.

GREETINGS

We welcome these people to our town!

Robert & Savanna Etzler Eva Palmer Samuel Smith William Dunaway Natalie Reinhardt Genika Williams Nacole Thomas

FAREWELL

These people have left our fair town.

Diamonds Salon

Jackie Hunter

Harold & Virginia Davis

Arnicia Hall-Miller

Colby Atkinson

TRASH FACILITY

Beginning October 1, 2014 the Sway Car/Roll Back will ONLY be open the 1st & 3rd Saturday of every month.

The remainder of the facility will continue to be open every Tuesday & Saturday from

7:30 - 4:30.

TIDBITS

Please visit <u>www.townofgreenwood.org</u> for information regarding our Town.

PET CORNER



Animals **must** be confined at all times for the safety and well-being of everyone in our town. This will prevent fines and/or removal of your animal by the Animal Control Officer.

OUR OFFICE WILL BE CLOSED:

Tuesday, November 11, 2014 in observance of Veterans Day ~ Thursday & Friday, November 27^h & 28th for Thanksgiving ~ Thursday & Friday, December 25th & 26th for Christmas.

WATER LEAKS

A falling leaf is nothing more than a Summer's wave goodbye.

The Autumn leaves are a lot like raising kids, first they turn on you and then they fly away. Next thing you know, you look out the window and they're back.

Red and green, gold and brown, Autumn leaves are falling down.

From us to you, So Long Until Next Time,

Cindy Croxton

Town Clerk

Beth Beutler

Deputy Clerk____

